
KHSSL SR STATE SPEECH TOURNAMENT 2024 
 

IMPROVISATIONAL DUO (SR) 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Preparation time for Improvisational Duo is three minutes for senior division. 
Setting up the chairs, when used, is part of preparation time. Preparation 
time is separate from performance time. 

Performance time may be up to a maximum of six minutes. There is a 
fifteen-second grace period, after which the student must be dropped in 
rank/rating. No violation of the grace period in Regional/State Quarterfinal, 
Semifinal, or Final rounds may result in disqualification. No performance 
violating the grace period may receive ‘1’ in the round. 

 

 

PROMPT: 
 
 

Two people are too many. 
 

 

ROUND 1 SECTION 1 
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Preparation time for Improvisational Duo is three minutes for senior division. 
Setting up the chairs, when used, is part of preparation time. Preparation 
time is separate from performance time. 

Performance time may be up to a maximum of six minutes. There is a 
fifteen-second grace period, after which the student must be dropped in 
rank/rating. No violation of the grace period in Regional/State Quarterfinal, 
Semifinal, or Final rounds may result in disqualification. No performance 
violating the grace period may receive ‘1’ in the round. 

 

 

PROMPT: 
 
 

Two people are dumbfounded. 
 

 
 

ROUND 1 SECTION 2 
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Preparation time for Improvisational Duo is three minutes for senior division. 
Setting up the chairs, when used, is part of preparation time. Preparation 
time is separate from performance time. 

Performance time may be up to a maximum of six minutes. There is a 
fifteen-second grace period, after which the student must be dropped in 
rank/rating. No violation of the grace period in Regional/State Quarterfinal, 
Semifinal, or Final rounds may result in disqualification. No performance 
violating the grace period may receive ‘1’ in the round. 

 

 

PROMPT: 
 
 

Two people are starstruck. 
 

 

ROUND 1 SECTION 3 
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Preparation time for Improvisational Duo is three minutes for senior division. 
Setting up the chairs, when used, is part of preparation time. Preparation 
time is separate from performance time. 

Performance time may be up to a maximum of six minutes. There is a 
fifteen-second grace period, after which the student must be dropped in 
rank/rating. No violation of the grace period in Regional/State Quarterfinal, 
Semifinal, or Final rounds may result in disqualification. No performance 
violating the grace period may receive ‘1’ in the round. 

 

 

PROMPT: 
 
 

Two people get shortchanged.  
 

 
 

ROUND 1 SECTION 4 
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Preparation time for Improvisational Duo is three minutes for senior division. 
Setting up the chairs, when used, is part of preparation time. Preparation 
time is separate from performance time. 

Performance time may be up to a maximum of six minutes. There is a 
fifteen-second grace period, after which the student must be dropped in 
rank/rating. No violation of the grace period in Regional/State Quarterfinal, 
Semifinal, or Final rounds may result in disqualification. No performance 
violating the grace period may receive ‘1’ in the round. 

 

 

PROMPT: 
 
 

Two people get befuddled. 
 

 

ROUND 1 SECTION 5 
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Preparation time for Improvisational Duo is three minutes for senior division. 
Setting up the chairs, when used, is part of preparation time. Preparation 
time is separate from performance time. 

Performance time may be up to a maximum of six minutes. There is a 
fifteen-second grace period, after which the student must be dropped in 
rank/rating. No violation of the grace period in Regional/State Quarterfinal, 
Semifinal, or Final rounds may result in disqualification. No performance 
violating the grace period may receive ‘1’ in the round. 

 

 

PROMPT: 
 
 

Two people are unimpressed. 
 

 

ROUND 1 SECTION 6 
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Preparation time for Improvisational Duo is three minutes for senior division. 
Setting up the chairs, when used, is part of preparation time. Preparation 
time is separate from performance time. 

Performance time may be up to a maximum of six minutes. There is a 
fifteen-second grace period, after which the student must be dropped in 
rank/rating. No violation of the grace period in Regional/State Quarterfinal, 
Semifinal, or Final rounds may result in disqualification. No performance 
violating the grace period may receive ‘1’ in the round. 

 

 

PROMPT: 
 
 

Two people are on the inside. 
 

 

ROUND 1 SECTION 7 
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Preparation time for Improvisational Duo is three minutes for senior division. 
Setting up the chairs, when used, is part of preparation time. Preparation 
time is separate from performance time. 

Performance time may be up to a maximum of six minutes. There is a 
fifteen-second grace period, after which the student must be dropped in 
rank/rating. No violation of the grace period in Regional/State Quarterfinal, 
Semifinal, or Final rounds may result in disqualification. No performance 
violating the grace period may receive ‘1’ in the round. 

 

 

PROMPT: 
 
 

Two people get a different answer. 
 

 

ROUND 1 SECTION 8 
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Preparation time for Improvisational Duo is three minutes for senior division. 
Setting up the chairs, when used, is part of preparation time. Preparation 
time is separate from performance time. 

Performance time may be up to a maximum of six minutes. There is a 
fifteen-second grace period, after which the student must be dropped in 
rank/rating. No violation of the grace period in Regional/State Quarterfinal, 
Semifinal, or Final rounds may result in disqualification. No performance 
violating the grace period may receive ‘1’ in the round. 

 

 

PROMPT: 
 
 

Two people get the wrong order. 
 

 

ROUND 1 SECTION 9 
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Preparation time for Improvisational Duo is three minutes for senior division. 
Setting up the chairs, when used, is part of preparation time. Preparation 
time is separate from performance time. 

Performance time may be up to a maximum of six minutes. There is a 
fifteen-second grace period, after which the student must be dropped in 
rank/rating. No violation of the grace period in Regional/State Quarterfinal, 
Semifinal, or Final rounds may result in disqualification. No performance 
violating the grace period may receive ‘1’ in the round. 

 

 

STUDENTS MUST PRESENT A SCENE THAT INCLUDES 
THIS LINE: 
 
 

“YOU’VE GOTTA KNOW.” 
 

 

ROUND 2 SECTION 1 
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Preparation time for Improvisational Duo is three minutes for senior division. 
Setting up the chairs, when used, is part of preparation time. Preparation 
time is separate from performance time. 

Performance time may be up to a maximum of six minutes. There is a 
fifteen-second grace period, after which the student must be dropped in 
rank/rating. No violation of the grace period in Regional/State Quarterfinal, 
Semifinal, or Final rounds may result in disqualification. No performance 
violating the grace period may receive ‘1’ in the round. 

 

 

STUDENTS MUST PRESENT A SCENE THAT INCLUDES 
THIS LINE: 
 
 

“YOU KNOW WHEN TO HOLD THEM.” 
 

 

ROUND 2 SECTION 2 
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Preparation time for Improvisational Duo is three minutes for senior division. 
Setting up the chairs, when used, is part of preparation time. Preparation 
time is separate from performance time. 

Performance time may be up to a maximum of six minutes. There is a 
fifteen-second grace period, after which the student must be dropped in 
rank/rating. No violation of the grace period in Regional/State Quarterfinal, 
Semifinal, or Final rounds may result in disqualification. No performance 
violating the grace period may receive ‘1’ in the round. 

 

 

STUDENTS MUST PRESENT A SCENE THAT INCLUDES 
THIS LINE: 
 
 

“YOU KNOW WHEN TO FOLD THEM.” 
 

 

ROUND 2 SECTION 3 
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Preparation time for Improvisational Duo is three minutes for senior division. 
Setting up the chairs, when used, is part of preparation time. Preparation 
time is separate from performance time. 

Performance time may be up to a maximum of six minutes. There is a 
fifteen-second grace period, after which the student must be dropped in 
rank/rating. No violation of the grace period in Regional/State Quarterfinal, 
Semifinal, or Final rounds may result in disqualification. No performance 
violating the grace period may receive ‘1’ in the round. 

 

 

STUDENTS MUST PRESENT A SCENE THAT INCLUDES 
THIS LINE: 
 
 

“YOU KNOW WHEN TO WALK AWAY.” 
 

 

ROUND 2 SECTION 4 



KHSSL SR STATE SPEECH TOURNAMENT 2024 
 
 
 
 

 

IMPROVISATIONAL DUO (SR) 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Preparation time for Improvisational Duo is three minutes for senior division. 
Setting up the chairs, when used, is part of preparation time. Preparation 
time is separate from performance time. 

Performance time may be up to a maximum of six minutes. There is a 
fifteen-second grace period, after which the student must be dropped in 
rank/rating. No violation of the grace period in Regional/State Quarterfinal, 
Semifinal, or Final rounds may result in disqualification. No performance 
violating the grace period may receive ‘1’ in the round. 

 

 

STUDENTS MUST PRESENT A SCENE THAT INCLUDES 
THIS LINE: 
 
 

“YOU KNOW WHEN TO RUN.” 
 

 

ROUND 2 SECTION 5 
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Preparation time for Improvisational Duo is three minutes for senior division. 
Setting up the chairs, when used, is part of preparation time. Preparation 
time is separate from performance time. 

Performance time may be up to a maximum of six minutes. There is a 
fifteen-second grace period, after which the student must be dropped in 
rank/rating. No violation of the grace period in Regional/State Quarterfinal, 
Semifinal, or Final rounds may result in disqualification. No performance 
violating the grace period may receive ‘1’ in the round. 

 

 

STUDENTS MUST PRESENT A SCENE THAT INCLUDES 
THIS LINE: 
 
 

“YOU NEVER COUNT YOUR MONEY.” 
 

 

ROUND 2 SECTION 6 
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Preparation time for Improvisational Duo is three minutes for senior division. 
Setting up the chairs, when used, is part of preparation time. Preparation 
time is separate from performance time. 

Performance time may be up to a maximum of six minutes. There is a 
fifteen-second grace period, after which the student must be dropped in 
rank/rating. No violation of the grace period in Regional/State Quarterfinal, 
Semifinal, or Final rounds may result in disqualification. No performance 
violating the grace period may receive ‘1’ in the round. 

 

 

STUDENTS MUST PRESENT A SCENE THAT INCLUDES 
THIS LINE: 
 
 

“YOU’RE SITTING AT THE TABLE.” 
 

 

ROUND 2 SECTION 7 
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Preparation time for Improvisational Duo is three minutes for senior division. 
Setting up the chairs, when used, is part of preparation time. Preparation 
time is separate from performance time. 

Performance time may be up to a maximum of six minutes. There is a 
fifteen-second grace period, after which the student must be dropped in 
rank/rating. No violation of the grace period in Regional/State Quarterfinal, 
Semifinal, or Final rounds may result in disqualification. No performance 
violating the grace period may receive ‘1’ in the round. 

 

 

STUDENTS MUST PRESENT A SCENE THAT INCLUDES 
THIS LINE: 
 
 

“THERE WILL BE TIME ENOUGH.” 
 

 

ROUND 2 SECTION 8 
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Preparation time for Improvisational Duo is three minutes for senior division. 
Setting up the chairs, when used, is part of preparation time. Preparation 
time is separate from performance time. 

Performance time may be up to a maximum of six minutes. There is a 
fifteen-second grace period, after which the student must be dropped in 
rank/rating. No violation of the grace period in Regional/State Quarterfinal, 
Semifinal, or Final rounds may result in disqualification. No performance 
violating the grace period may receive ‘1’ in the round. 

 

 

STUDENTS MUST PRESENT A SCENE THAT INCLUDES 
THIS LINE: 
 
 

“THE DEAL IS DONE.” 
 

 

ROUND 2 SECTION 9 
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Preparation time for Improvisational Duo is three minutes for senior division. 
Setting up the chairs, when used, is part of preparation time. Preparation 
time is separate from performance time. 

Performance time may be up to a maximum of six minutes. There is a 
fifteen-second grace period, after which the student must be dropped in 
rank/rating. No violation of the grace period in Regional/State Quarterfinal, 
Semifinal, or Final rounds may result in disqualification. No performance 
violating the grace period may receive ‘1’ in the round. 

 

ROUND 3 SECTION 1 

 

 

PROMPT: 
 
 

A person likes purple. 
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Preparation time for Improvisational Duo is three minutes for senior division. 
Setting up the chairs, when used, is part of preparation time. Preparation 
time is separate from performance time. 

Performance time may be up to a maximum of six minutes. There is a 
fifteen-second grace period, after which the student must be dropped in 
rank/rating. No violation of the grace period in Regional/State Quarterfinal, 
Semifinal, or Final rounds may result in disqualification. No performance 
violating the grace period may receive ‘1’ in the round. 

 

ROUND 3 SECTION 2 
 

 

PROMPT: 
 
 

A person “goes crazy.” 
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Preparation time for Improvisational Duo is three minutes for senior division. 
Setting up the chairs, when used, is part of preparation time. Preparation 
time is separate from performance time. 

Performance time may be up to a maximum of six minutes. There is a 
fifteen-second grace period, after which the student must be dropped in 
rank/rating. No violation of the grace period in Regional/State Quarterfinal, 
Semifinal, or Final rounds may result in disqualification. No performance 
violating the grace period may receive ‘1’ in the round. 

 

ROUND 3 SECTION 3 
 

 

PROMPT: 
 
 

A person realizes what it sounds like. 
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Preparation time for Improvisational Duo is three minutes for senior division. 
Setting up the chairs, when used, is part of preparation time. Preparation 
time is separate from performance time. 

Performance time may be up to a maximum of six minutes. There is a 
fifteen-second grace period, after which the student must be dropped in 
rank/rating. No violation of the grace period in Regional/State Quarterfinal, 
Semifinal, or Final rounds may result in disqualification. No performance 
violating the grace period may receive ‘1’ in the round. 

 

ROUND 3 SECTION 4 
 

 

PROMPT: 
 
 

A person goes too fast. 
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Preparation time for Improvisational Duo is three minutes for senior division. 
Setting up the chairs, when used, is part of preparation time. Preparation 
time is separate from performance time. 

Performance time may be up to a maximum of six minutes. There is a 
fifteen-second grace period, after which the student must be dropped in 
rank/rating. No violation of the grace period in Regional/State Quarterfinal, 
Semifinal, or Final rounds may result in disqualification. No performance 
violating the grace period may receive ‘1’ in the round. 

 

 

ROUND 3 SECTION 5 
 

 

PROMPT: 
 
 

A person decides tonight’s the night. 
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Preparation time for Improvisational Duo is three minutes for senior division. 
Setting up the chairs, when used, is part of preparation time. Preparation 
time is separate from performance time. 

Performance time may be up to a maximum of six minutes. There is a 
fifteen-second grace period, after which the student must be dropped in 
rank/rating. No violation of the grace period in Regional/State Quarterfinal, 
Semifinal, or Final rounds may result in disqualification. No performance 
violating the grace period may receive ‘1’ in the round. 

 

 

ROUND 3 SECTION 6 
 

 

 

PROMPT: 
 
 

A person is doing something close to nothing. 
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Preparation time for Improvisational Duo is three minutes for senior division. 
Setting up the chairs, when used, is part of preparation time. Preparation 
time is separate from performance time. 

Performance time may be up to a maximum of six minutes. There is a 
fifteen-second grace period, after which the student must be dropped in 
rank/rating. No violation of the grace period in Regional/State Quarterfinal, 
Semifinal, or Final rounds may result in disqualification. No performance 
violating the grace period may receive ‘1’ in the round. 

 

 

ROUND 3 SECTION 7 
 

 

PROMPT: 
 
 

A person has extra time. 
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Preparation time for Improvisational Duo is three minutes for senior division. 
Setting up the chairs, when used, is part of preparation time. Preparation 
time is separate from performance time. 

Performance time may be up to a maximum of six minutes. There is a 
fifteen-second grace period, after which the student must be dropped in 
rank/rating. No violation of the grace period in Regional/State Quarterfinal, 
Semifinal, or Final rounds may result in disqualification. No performance 
violating the grace period may receive ‘1’ in the round. 

 

 

ROUND 3 SECTION 8 
 

PROMPT: 
 
 

A person is delirious. 
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Preparation time for Improvisational Duo is three minutes for senior division. 
Setting up the chairs, when used, is part of preparation time. Preparation 
time is separate from performance time. 

Performance time may be up to a maximum of six minutes. There is a 
fifteen-second grace period, after which the student must be dropped in 
rank/rating. No violation of the grace period in Regional/State Quarterfinal, 
Semifinal, or Final rounds may result in disqualification. No performance 
violating the grace period may receive ‘1’ in the round. 

 

 

ROUND 3 SECTION 9 
 

 

PROMPT: 
 
 

A person is a star. 
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Preparation time for Improvisational Duo is three minutes for senior division. 
Setting up the chairs, when used, is part of preparation time. Preparation 
time is separate from performance time. 

Performance time may be up to a maximum of six minutes. There is a 
fifteen-second grace period, after which the student must be dropped in 
rank/rating. No violation of the grace period in Regional/State Quarterfinal, 
Semifinal, or Final rounds may result in disqualification. No performance 
violating the grace period may receive ‘1’ in the round. 

 

 

STUDENTS MUST PRESENT A SCENE THAT INCLUDES 
THIS LINE: 
 
 

“I cannot remove this stain.” 
 

 

QUARTERFINALS SECTION 1 
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Preparation time for Improvisational Duo is three minutes for senior division. 
Setting up the chairs, when used, is part of preparation time. Preparation 
time is separate from performance time. 

Performance time may be up to a maximum of six minutes. There is a 
fifteen-second grace period, after which the student must be dropped in 
rank/rating. No violation of the grace period in Regional/State Quarterfinal, 
Semifinal, or Final rounds may result in disqualification. No performance 
violating the grace period may receive ‘1’ in the round. 

 

 

STUDENTS MUST PRESENT A SCENE THAT INCLUDES 
THIS LINE: 
 
 

“Where are you?” 
 

 

QUARTERFINALS SECTION 2 
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Preparation time for Improvisational Duo is three minutes for senior division. 
Setting up the chairs, when used, is part of preparation time. Preparation 
time is separate from performance time. 

Performance time may be up to a maximum of six minutes. There is a 
fifteen-second grace period, after which the student must be dropped in 
rank/rating. No violation of the grace period in Regional/State Quarterfinal, 
Semifinal, or Final rounds may result in disqualification. No performance 
violating the grace period may receive ‘1’ in the round. 

 

 

STUDENTS MUST PRESENT A SCENE THAT INCLUDES 
THIS LINE: 
 
 

“That is a good question.” 
 

 

QUARTERFINALS SECTION 3 
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Preparation time for Improvisational Duo is three minutes for senior division. 
Setting up the chairs, when used, is part of preparation time. Preparation 
time is separate from performance time. 

Performance time may be up to a maximum of six minutes. There is a 
fifteen-second grace period, after which the student must be dropped in 
rank/rating. No violation of the grace period in Regional/State Quarterfinal, 
Semifinal, or Final rounds may result in disqualification. No performance 
violating the grace period may receive ‘1’ in the round. 

 

 

STUDENTS MUST PRESENT A SCENE THAT INCLUDES 
THIS LINE: 
 
 

“You too? Really?” 
 

 

QUARTERFINALS SECTION 4 
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Preparation time for Improvisational Duo is three minutes for senior division. 
Setting up the chairs, when used, is part of preparation time. Preparation 
time is separate from performance time. 

Performance time may be up to a maximum of six minutes. There is a 
fifteen-second grace period, after which the student must be dropped in 
rank/rating. No violation of the grace period in Regional/State Quarterfinal, 
Semifinal, or Final rounds may result in disqualification. No performance 
violating the grace period may receive ‘1’ in the round. 

 

SEMIFINALS SECTION 1 

 

PROMPT: 
 
 

PEOPLE YEARN FOR WHAT WAS.  
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Preparation time for Improvisational Duo is three minutes for senior division. 
Setting up the chairs, when used, is part of preparation time. Preparation 
time is separate from performance time. 

Performance time may be up to a maximum of six minutes. There is a 
fifteen-second grace period, after which the student must be dropped in 
rank/rating. No violation of the grace period in Regional/State Quarterfinal, 
Semifinal, or Final rounds may result in disqualification. No performance 
violating the grace period may receive ‘1’ in the round. 

 

SEMIFINALS SECTION 2 
 

PROMPT: 
 
 

PEOPLE WISH FOR WHAT COULD BE. 
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Preparation time for Improvisational Duo is three minutes for senior division. 
Setting up the chairs, when used, is part of preparation time. Preparation 
time is separate from performance time. 

Performance time may be up to a maximum of six minutes. There is a 
fifteen-second grace period, after which the student must be dropped in 
rank/rating. No violation of the grace period in Regional/State Quarterfinal, 
Semifinal, or Final rounds may result in disqualification. No performance 
violating the grace period may receive ‘1’ in the round. 

 

 

Students must present a scene that includes this line: 
 
 

“You don’t get to choose your nightmares.” 
 

 

FINALS 
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